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SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Nov  2 School photo money due 

 Nov 9 Remembrance Day Assembly 

Nov 13 NO SCHOOL 

Nov 28 Report Cards  

Dec 4 Pro D day 
Dec 25 – Jan 5 Christmas Break 

Jan 8 Back to school 
 

 

Principal’s message 

Hello everyone!  It has been a 

pleasure meeting all of your children and 

watching them learn and grow over the last 

two months. The students all seem to be 

settling in nicely and are really getting into 

the nuts and bolts of learning as the year 

progresses. 

I would like to welcome Ms. Taylor 

Polischuk to the school. She has been hired 

as the new Kindergarten and Grade 1 

teacher until the return of Mrs. Noreen 

Pankewich. Ms. Polischuk has worked in 

Lillooet before moving to Kamloops last year. 

It is a pleasure to have her at school; she is 

a great asset to the team and is enjoying 

getting to know all of your children. 

I want to thank the PAC for all of 

their hard work so far this year. We had our 

first hot lunch day on Friday and it was a 

real success. The kids all seemed to enjoy 

their pizza and juice. I also want to 

personally thank them for all of their hard 

work at fundraising to support the students 

at this school. 

As the weather get colder I 

encourage all students to bring gloves, 

toques and warm jackets. It is also highly 

advisable to label of the gear so it does not 

get mixed up and can be returned to its 

owner when it goes missing. 

Please feel free to contact me if you 

have any questions.  

Sincerely,  

Mike Johnson 

 
 
 
 



OFFICE NEWS 
Please note that the school office hours are from 
8:30am to 2:30pm. If you are attempting to reach 
the school by telephone, please note that no one 
is available to answer the telephone outside of 
these hours. The school office can be a very busy 
place, if you are calling and getting the 
answering machine, please leave a message and 
someone will return your call.  Thank you. 
The front door will be unlocked between 8:20am 
& 3pm Mon – Fri. No need to ring the door bell.  

 

MEDICAL ALERTS 
Please let us know if your son/daughter has any 
medical issues or allergies. School 
staff are not allowed to administer 
drugs to students unless the 
proper paperwork has been signed 
and certain rules followed. Please 
contact Ms. Repar should you require additional 
information. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Heffley Creek has a Safe Arrival program. 

Rather than phoning the school to report your 

children's absences, please use one of the three 

methods provided BEFORE 8:30am. Reference 

cards are located in the office with the 

necessary info. If you have not yet done so 

already, please follow the instructions in the 

email sent to parents with your username and 

temporary password; these are needed to use 

the website or app for absence reporting. The 

toll fee number relies on Caller-ID for 

authentication so does not require a username or 

password. If you are new to the school and have 

provided a valid email address, Safe Arrival will 

create an account for you and it will send out the 

credentials to you by email. 

Parents can then log in and 

authenticate their account. 

Once authenticated, you can 

also download the free and 

most AWESOME app for your phone or other 

mobile device. It’s free and it’s easy. Download it 

today from your app store. 

PLEASE report to the SA Program AND your 

child(s) teacher absences that are more than 

one day. Teachers would like to know if a 

student will be away for a period of time.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  

 
 

COME READ WITH ME 
Come Read With me 

Sessions are for our 

Kindergarten and Grade 1 

students and will be held 

on Wednesday, November 

29th, from 8:30 until 10:00. This is a great 

way to encourage reading with our families. 

Students/parents will be given a book at the 

end of the session. Invitations will be sent 

home with our Kindergarten & Grade 1 

students.  

 

REPORT CARDS 
1st term report cards will go home with your 

child on Tuesday, November the 28th. Report 

cards always come home in 

a brown district envelope. 

Please be sure to SIGN 

this envelope as 

acknowledgement that 

you have seen the report 

card and then please return it to 

your child's teacher. If you need to get in 

touch with your child's teacher, teacher 

emails are located on our main school 

website. 

 

 

 
 



WEATHER CONDITIONS 
As the weather continues to get colder, 

please ensure that your child has 

appropriate clothing and footwear for 

outside. Gloves, toques and snow pants 

become a 

necessity when 

the snow starts 

to fall. We 

really want to 

do our best to 

keep the classrooms dry, so we ask all 

students to have a pair of inside shoes which 

will not go outside. And to take all outside 

gear off before they come into the 

classroom. The custodian thanks you. 

 

 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISER 
We are fundraising with Purdys Chocolatier! 

This program gives 25% of the sales back to 

the school. Purdys’ chocolates are made 

fresh in Vancouver from 100% sustainable 

coca. They have a great selection of 

chocolate gifts so you can help us out while 

you get your Christmas shopping done. We 

will be raising money for classroom supplies 

such as art supplies for special occasions, 

supplies for activities and so much more. 

Orders are DUE back to the teacher by 

NOV 24, 2017 . Cheques can be made out to 

Heffley Creek Elementary.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School photo money is due back to the 

school by November 2nd.  

 

       

 
 

 

 



PAC CORNER 
Concession News 
Concession items are .50 cents per item and students are only allowed 2 items a day. So kids will 

still need a lunch packed each day. 

 

FUNDRAISERS  
The next PAC fundraiser will be a Steeped Tea fundraiser taking place from Nov 15-29. 

Information will be sent home with the kids closer to the date. If parents are interested in 

helping with this, we will also be setting up a table at the Heffley creek Hall Christmas Craft 

fair on Dec 2. They can contact Theresa Devick or Kirstin to sign up for the hall event.  For the 

fundraiser:  

There will be a small selection of items from teas to infusers from Steeped Tea to purchase; all 

items are priced at $12.  

 

COUPON BOOK 
The coupon book fundraiser raised the school close to $500. Great job parents and kids!! Your 

hard work is helping our school with field trips, classroom supplies like iPads, learning apps for 

the iPads, new books, holiday parties like Halloween and Christmas and much more. Let’s keep 

raising funds and help Heffley kids grow and learn! 

 

CONCESSION WINNERS!! 
September  

Celeste 

October  

Nova 

Adelle 

Hailee 

Caleb 
 
 

 

 

KINDERGARTEN / GRADE 1 CORNER 
Welcome Ms. Polischuck our Kindergarten / Grade 1 teacher.  

 
 



 

GRADE 2 /3 CORNER 
We are excited to be participating in the Stream to Sea program again this year. This program allows our 
students to observe first hand the life cycle of a Coho Salmon. The students watched as we collected eggs 
from a female salmon, and milt from a male salmon. We then learned how the eggs get fertilized. The eggs are 
safely growing in our tank outside of the library. We learned that Salmon eggs need 4 things to grow and 
develop. 

1. Darkness 
2. Oxygen 
3. Cold temperature 
4. NO MOVEMENT 

The last thing is very important for our eggs. Any movement of the tank can disturb the eggs and cause them 
to die.  
 
Our class will be continuing our study of Force and Motion this month. The students have been predicting and 
observing how different materials can affect an objects movement. We are hoping to build our own small 
vehicles to test our theories about force and motion. If you have any recyclable materials that you can donate 
to the classroom for this purpose, please send them with your child. We would like to start working on these 
around mid-November.  
 
Parents/Guardians please remember to take a few minutes every night to allow your child to read their home 
reading books to you. Once they have done that please write a comment in the comments box about how your 
child read that night.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Glassel suited up to wrangle the salmon.  Adding the fertilized eggs to our tank. 
 
 

 
   Putting the female Salmon into a tank to clam it before we extract eggs from her 
 



 
FROM THE PUBLIC MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
October 23, 2017 
 
 
 

CONSENT AGENDA o Remembrance Day assignments. Details of the consent agenda can be found on the 
public agenda.  
 
EDUCATION TOPIC The Board congratulated the successful participants of this year’s Leadership 
Development Program. The two-year program, which started in Kamloops nearly 50 years ago, is designed to 
develop the District’s future leaders from within the ranks of current employees. This year, 10 teachers 
completed the two-year program. The LDP integrates courses, TRU-based instruction, senior leader 
mentorship and in-school practicums to develop leadership and enhanced pedagogical skills.  
 
PUBLIC INQUIRIES City Coun. Arjun Singh introduced the Board to seven secondary students from schools 
across the city who are the inaugural members of a newly formed student city council. The students - will 
address, debate and provide insight into City issues and the decisions made by council, particularly those 
issues that are important to youth. The group asked to the Board about the possibility of forming a similar 
student school board. Trustees agreed the initiative would provide interesting opportunities to engage students 
while providing the Board with valuable insights from young people.  
 
REPORTS FROM SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS DISTRICT LEARNING PLAN — The Board heard a 
presentation from senior staff regarding the district learning plan, which is the high-level document that sets the 
educational direction District staff will follow. The plan identifies trends based on student success rates, and 
offers new directions for education stemming from the B.C. government’s revised curriculum, the District’s new 
five-year strategic plan and the Aboriginal Education Enhancement Agreement. The Board was told the 
implementation of the plan will lead to better strategies and structures to improve outcomes and benefit all of 
the District’s students. 
 
 
ENROLMENT INCREASE ANALYSIS — The District’s data shows the net number of students coming to 
School District No. 73 has increased this year. The majority of those new students came from other districts in 
B.C. but significant numbers of new students also came from other provinces as well as from independent 
schools. The number of international students is also up significantly.  
 
ENROLMENT COMPARISON BY SCHOOL — The Board was provided a school-by-school breakdown of 
enrolment numbers across the district. Twenty-seven schools have more students than last year, with the 
largest increases being seen at Sa-Hali and Valleyview secondary schools, as well as Aberdeen, Kay 
Bingham, McGowan Park and Westmount elementary schools.  
 
OUT-OF-PROVINCE FIELD TRIP — The Board unanimously approved an out-of-province field trip for 
NorKam Secondary Grade 11 and 12 biology school students, who intend to travel to Hawaii for a number of 
biology-oriented activities, including the Hawaii Marine Institute, the Honolulu Zoo, the Foster Botanical 
Gardens and a tropical rain forest. The trip is planned from March 29 to April, 5, 2018. The cost of the trip will 
be covered by participants, although no student will be denied the opportunity to attend the trip because of 
financial hardship.  
 
CHAIR’S REPORT Chair Wade reported she attended the official community opening of the new BCAA 
playground at Marion Schilling Elementary on October 14. Despite the poor weather, the event was well 
attended. Chair Wade, along with Superintendent Sidow and Trustee Sim attended the 100th anniversary 
celebrations of Raft River Elementary on October 19. Many former students and staff joined community 
members, current students and staff to celebrate the event. The next public board meeting will take place at 
Logan Lake Secondary November 6th at 7 p.m. 


